
  
 
 

King’s High School            Te Kura Tuarua o Kīngi 
Daily Notices         Panui o Te rā 
Monday 3rd March 2025                                                                                               Mane 3rd Māehe 2025 
 

All/Te Katoa 
 
TIMETABLE DAY – Whā 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB – Free breakfast:  Bread, Weetbix and milk. This will be at the PAC Foyer and 
the Canteen, TODAY, from 11-11.15am. 
 
HANDBALL - We need 4 more senior boys to play handball on a Wednesday night. If interested, 
please come up to the sports office at an interval to register. 
 
MUSIC INSTRUMENT LESSONS  – Please check your emailed timetable or Room 26 door   
TODAY – Cello, Double Bass, Flute, Oboe, Piano 
Tuesday – Electric Bass, Trumpet, Trombone 
Wednesday – Group guitar and individual guitar  
Thursday – Violin, Clarinet, Saxophone 
Friday - Drums 
 
MEDITATION GROUP -  The Meditation Group, open to students and staff,  meets TODAY at 
lunchtime in the  Student Support Centre meeting room. Meditation can make you more positive, 
give you a sense of calm, and help you relax. Beginners as well as people with experience 
welcome. Please email kh@kingshigh.school.nz or gi@kingshigh.school.nz if you have any 
questions. 
 
CHRISTIAN GROUP - Meets every Tuesday at lunchtime in A9. Everyone is welcome, even if 
you're not Christian but are interested in learning about Christianity. Bring your lunch and come 
along to meet like-minded people for conversations about life and religion.  
 
BREAKFAST RUNNING CLUB - The Breakfast Running Club leaves from the Hockey Turf at 
7:30am every Tuesday and Friday. We get back by 8am and a $2 breakfast of Weet-Bix and toast 
is available. All ages and abilities are welcome. 
 
JAZZ BAND – Rehearsal in the Queen’s Music Room on Tuesday, 3.00 – 4.15 pm, 
 
FOOTBALL TRIALS - King's Football trials will be held on Tonga Park each day from 3.10 - 4.30pm. 
Please note that your summer sports trainings and games take priority over football trials. 
Senior Trials - Tuesday 4th March, Thursday 6th March 
Junior Trials - Wednesday 5th March, Friday 7th March 
Those wanting to play social football do not need to trial. You will be placed in a team in due 
course. 
 
OTAGO ATHLETICS CHAMPS – A reminder regarding the Otago Athletics Championships which 
are being held on the 14-15th of March, entries close on  WEDNESDAY 5TH MARCH at 4PM so 
send your entries to this event ASAP otherwise you will miss out.  Entries for this event will only 
be accepted by email. Send all entries to: directorofsport@kingshigh.school.nz or 
sportscoordinator@kingshigh.school.nz  With your entry, please add your date of birth, which 
events you wish to enter, your emergency contacts name and best contact number and your 
school email address. 
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PUBLIC HEALTH NURSE - The Public Health Nurse, is holding a FREE & CONFIDENTIAL health 
clinic on Wednesday at lunchtime in the Student Support Centre. No booking required, just 
knock on the door and wait to be seen. Alternatively, you can book a visit by either, emailing: 
sarah.hadler@southerndhb.govt.nz    or Texting: 0273635748.  
 
PASIFIKA HOMEWORK GROUP -  The Pasifika Homework group is on every Wednesday in A8 
from 3:00pm to 4:00pm. Come over to get help with your academic work every (please let Mr 
Tudreu know if you need specialist help from specific teachers). Food will be provided, and 
everyone is welcome! 
 
WHĀNAU HOMEWORK GROUP – Whānau Homework Group is on Wednesday from 3-4pm in 
L3.  This is a chance to catch up on homework and put in some extra study, with help from 
specialist teachers.  Some kai is provided and everybody is welcome.   
 
NEW DATE FOR 3000 METRE ATHLETICS DAY RACE – This Thursday, the 6th March at lunchtime. 
All boys wanting to run in the 3,000-metre athletics day race please come out to the No.1 field. 
Please wear your House colours if you are wanting to compete in the race. Be on time as we have 
to complete this during the lunch break. Keep an eye out for Mr Bannister, Mr Lobb and Mr 
Mitchell-Collie when you come out to the field. 
 

Senior/Tuakana  
 
YEAR 12s AND 13s - K24 FOR GUMBOOT FRIDAY - Last year, we raised over $8000 for Gumboot 
Friday and had a 24 hour running event at school. If you are keen to run for a bit of this year's 24 
hour running event and to raise money for Gumboot Friday, fill in the Google Form that has been 
emailed to you by Mr White. 
 
OTAGO POLYTECH VISIT - If you are contemplating attending Otago Polytech next year or would 
like to know more about the opportunities they offer, please come along to the PAC on Tuesday 
4th March at 10am. Please ensure you go to your Period 2 class first and get your name marked 
off the roll. This is for Year 13 students only. A further presentation for Year 12 students will be 
held later in the year. Any questions see Mrs Campbell. 
 
DEFENSIVE DRIVING COURSE - Mrs Elder is now taking names for the Term One Defensive 
Driving Course. The course dates have been amended to:   
Tuesday 25th and Thursday 27th of March 
The course is run here at King’s High School in Room 28  from 3.00pm – 5.15pm The cost for the 
course is $70 per student 
PLEASE NOTE: You must have held your learner’s license for at least 3 months, and you must be 
able to commit to both days of the course. Please register your interest (including your mobile 
number) to Mrs Elder at – pathways@kingshigh.school.nz  
 
ID CARDS – Senior students can now order their ID Cards from the student office. These cost $13. 
 

Junior/Teina 
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